Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission’s regular meeting held Wednesday, April 12, 2017.  

The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough Clerk on January 1, 2017 and have been properly publicized.

 Present:  Jane Wilson, Kate Mirbaba, Vivian DeMarco and Gloria Arlak

 Absent: Richard Stenken, Anne Bonadies, Christine Healy, Imanta Bergmanis, Julie Albrich

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 pm.

Minutes:  
The minutes of the March 8,2017 meeting were approved by vote of the Commissioners present.

Public Portion:

Patti Kennelly, 90 Highwood Ave, asked that the commission consider taking down 3 fastigate oaks in front of her house. She considers them to be ugly and would pay to have these trees taken down and replaced. The trees in question are healthy and were planted 8 to 10 years ago.  All commission members were asked to look at the trees and report to the chairman. 

Council Liaison Report:
Bill Zeigler thanked the commission for promptly marking the tree at Lakeview and Broad. He answered questions from the commissioners regarding LSTC and the budget.

Chairperson’s Report:
Jane handed out current Shade Tree Federation Membership cards to those present.

She has received a letter from Tree City stating that Leonia is again a Tree City for year 2016 (28th year)

She has sent a letter of thanks to Mrs. Kurtz, CEO at Kulite for their gift to LSTC Trust Fund.

She read a letter of thanks from a resident and a request from a resident to spruce up Station Parkway. Bill suggested that she contact Roland Weimer regarding any new trees at Station Parkway as the light rail may impact this park.

Commissioners’ Reports:  None
Spring Planting: 

Planting of 33 trees by Cerbo Nurseries is scheduled for Tuesday, April 18. Gloria and Jane will place the stakes this week.

Leonia Day:

Christine and Imanta are working on organizing the day. Richard has ordered t-shirts.
CSIP Grant:

The changes prepared by Imanta were discussed. The commissioners present suggested that the contribution made for developers removing trees should be increased to $350. Also suggested was removing the option to plant a new tree in lieu of paying $300. The general feeling was that this would be hard to enforce. Since few commissions were present, no decisions were made at this meeting.
Adjournment:

By motion of Jane Wilson and a vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:33 pm.
Respectfully submitted

Jane Wilson for Anne Bonadies

